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Dumpster Placement : Dobbs Manor
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To: Alan Larsen <alanlarsen3@gmail.com>

Hey Alan

As you aware this stop has been difficult for us to to find placement for the dumpster due to the size of the parking lot and

traffic on SW 44! street. Yesterday | did another site check at your location with our Operations and District managers.
We then had the driver meet us over there with his truck to do a site check per your request and time sensitive situation.

After further evaluation, there is unfortunately no other appropriate spot to move the dumpster where a trash vehicle could
appropriately provide service besides the area it is currently setting. The reason for this is, the drivers tail end would be
hanging out in the street while servicing which is a major safely issue due to the traffic on this busy street. It becomes an

even bigger issue for cars turning the corner onto SW 44t st

| do apologize for any inconvenience this may cause, and wanted to let you know that this is not just a safety issue for
Waste Connections but for any provider you would choose. Yes, we want to protect out drivers and equipment, but the
major issue is more about the pedestrians. These trucks are like tanks, if someone flew around the corner or even down
the street and hit the truck while the can was being serviced, yes it might damage the truck, but would be fatal for the
pedestrian.
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